
 

 

  433-03                         01.07.2022 

 

 

FROM: Artem Atanasov, Chief Sales Officer, Centravis 

 

RE: Situation in Ukraine 

 

 

Our dear clients, partners, and friends, 

 
July 1, the 127th day Ukraine continues to fight for freedom and independence. The war has shown 

that freedom, independence and liberty are things that cannot be taken away from us. As of today, 

major battlefield is in Donetsk and Lugansk region. No enemies in Dnipro region, where Nikopol is 

located.  

 

Production is working stable. The plan of the Cold and Hot shops is slightly increased due to the 

possibility of obtaining more billets than last month. We continue to accept orders, there is an 

opportunity to place orders for August-November. 

 

Our Logistics team is actively working and constantly looking for the best and safe ways to deliver 

the finished products. We use the ports of Germany (Hamburg, Bremerhaven) and Poland (Gdansk, 

Gdynia) to ship finished products. In Europe delivery is carried out by trucks. There are queues at the 

border due to the large cargo flows, but we consider the queues and choose the points with the highest 

throughput. 

 

Our Sales offices worldwide in Essen, Milan, Krakow, Lugano, Houston, and Dubai are open, our 

Financial and Administrative Departments, Customer support are ready for your calls and messages. 

 

Last week Centravis took part in the Tube Expo 2022. It is a professional platform that gives an 

opportunity to do promotions for the Ukrainian industry and gives a good chance to meet new clients 

and negotiate contracts. Yes, despite the war, we prove that Ukraine holds, and our company is ready 

to work with clients from around the world. We spent an amazing week with our customers and 

friends! 

 

We will never tire of thanking for the support you provide.  

 

I am at your disposal, with all your requests for information or inquiries. 

 

 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Artem Atanasov 

aatanasov@centravis.com 

Tel: +38 067 636 07 91 
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